Dodleston & District Parish Council - Ordinary Meeting 

Monday 9th March 2009 - 7.30pm Dodleston Village Hall

MINUTES

Those Present

Chairman

Mike Maughan    
Vice Chairman

Julie Vine
Councillors
John Blythin, Arthur Hughes, Michael Dix, Percy Hulmston, James Clarke, Sarah Parker, Karen Tilston, Paul Buchanan     

Clerk
Sarah Hassall
1.
Apologies


None received

2.
Procedural matters

i) Declaration of interest

Cllr Mike Dix declared a non-prejudicial interest in all planning matters in item 11.

Councillors Maughan, Buchanan, Blythin, Dix, Clarke, Parker, Tilston and Vine declared an interest in a planning application received in item 11.

ii) To agree the minutes of the ordinary meeting held on the 12th January 2009

iii) RESOLVED The Chairman signed, as a correct record, the minutes of the ordinary meeting of the council held on the 12th January 2009.  
iv) To agree the minutes of the extra ordinary meeting held on 24th February 2009  

v) RESOLVED The Chairman signed, as a correct record, the minutes of the extra ordinary meeting of the council held on the 25th February 2009.  Note made to item 4. vi) Cllr Clarke does not recall receiving the cheque for £160.  The cheque has been cashed and the Clerk will check the records when they return from the internal auditor.
3.         Public Speaking Time

Dr Nuttall raised concern regarding the possibility of loosing or the curtailing of the Parish bus service after reading a recent article in the Chester Chronicle.  Cllr Maughan to investigate.

Dr Nuttall raised his concern relating to the lack of notice of meetings on the notice boards.  The Clerk explained that the annual notices replace the individual ones and should they be removed she will endeavour to replace them. Annual meetings will have additional posters.

Dr Nuttall reported a recent incident regarding a farm vehicle that mounted a footpath near the phone box.  No further details are available.

James Lewis apologised for the delay in producing the Parish Council newsletter, he hopes to give it his full attention over the coming weeks.  It is hoped the next edition will be available by the end of March.

PC Beverley read to the meeting her latest report.  A speeding initiative had been carried out in the Parish on the days and times requested.  PC Beverley reported that on average one report of youth trouble is reported to the police per month; and encouraged parishioners to report any incidents to the police as soon as they occur.  PC Beverley will put her phone number on the parish notice board and in the Parish Council newsletter.  She has also visited Dodleston Primary School today to talk about stranger danger, how the police make you feel safe and road safety.

4.
Home Watch Coordinator

Cllr Maughan read to the meeting June Bagot’s  Homewatch report.  It was agreed that the Parish Council along with the Homewatch coordinators would look at ways of local groups working together, request police support as soon as incidents occur and communicate more often.

5.
Local concerns / outstanding issues

i) Increase in dog mess in the Parish

A leaflet drop and signs posted around the Parish last year did seem to have an effect but the situation has worsened again.  An article will be placed in the newsletter.  Changes will be made to the leaflet and it will be distributed once again.  Cllr Parker to Organise

ii) Grass verge at the end of St Mary’s/Church Road - Complaints have been received as the area is being used for parking multiple vehicles making it difficult to use the pavement especially for pushchair users.  The grass verge has been removed and a hard standing surface laid.  It is believed that the land belongs to Cheshire Council Council, the clerk will contact the Highways department to bring the alterations to their attention and ask them to reinstate.

iii) Car Park – Lamberts only responded to emails today.  Mr Lambert stated he had filled in the holes and will look at a treatment for the surface in the summer.  Councillors agreed that there is no evidence that the holes had been filled, and further contact will be made with Mr Lambert.

iv) Promotion of and supporting the Village Shop

Cllr Parker and James Lewis to work with Peter and Anne to produce a questionnaire for the newsletter asking parishioners views regarding services the shop could provide or change to meet the needs of the community.  

v)
Lower Kinnerton Bus Shelter – No further action has been taken Cllr Tilston to liaise with Cllr Blythin.
v) Road signs for Rough Hill

Cllr Hughes has not received a response to his request for repeaters in the Rough Hill area.  Cllr Maughan to write a letter to support the request.
vi) Soil for lay by near Lache Lane -  Cllr Maughan and the Clerk will investigate why there is a delay.
vii) Litter signs for the whole parish, and letter to litter pick 
Cllr Parker to investigate if it is possible for litter signs to be placed on lampposts within the Parish.  Taking litter home/using bins to be mentioned in the newsletter.

Councillors Vine and Tilston requested two benches for the green on Moor Lane as the area is well used by walkers and residents.  

RESOLVED- All agreed benches would benefit the community.  Cllrs Vine and Tilston to source funding if available, and liaise with the clerk.  

Cllr Maughan wrote to the environmental agency in December and has not received a reply despite several reminders.  Cllr Maughan to liaise with Cllr Parker and write requesting details of their complaints procedure.  

6.
Marcher Sound ‘Picnic in the Park’

Request from Marcher Sound to consider Dodleston as a possible location for the above event.  Marcher Sound attended the Dodleston Firework Extravaganza and they consider the area to be a good location.  We have no further details regarding a possible event or when it would take place.  The Parish Council would be interested but would require a proposal before more discussions could take place.

7.
Field Update

Cllr Dix reported that the planning permission for change of use has been received.  No serious fund raising has started yet.  We have written to the City Council asking for the loan to be extended to two years.  The overage clause is outstanding and is in the solicitor’s hands awaiting a response.  Letting the grass for silage or hay will be offered again this summer.  The request for a resident to purchase a plot of the land was raised once again; we are not at the stage to consider at the moment.

8.
Meadow Foods - MIKE

Cllr Maughan updated that, despite efforts dating back to April 08, to start a proper consultation with Meadow Foods and Mr Pickering the landowner, to engage in a proper and full consultation to attempt to develop and support a broader master plan for the site, that this had not happened. Whilst the PC has met with Meadow foods to discuss the concept of consultation it had not progressed as the landowners had not being involved. We have now been presented with the fact that Meadow Foods and the landowners will submit an application for what they deem they need for the site. The Parish Council agreed that it would wait until it had viewed the latest plans to make comment, but agreed they were disappointed that the consultation process had not resulted in anything. 

9.
Speeding in the Parish

As PC Beverley discussed the speeding initiative had taken place within the Parish.  Pulford Parish Council will use the SID on our behalf in the coming months. Flashing lights for outside the school have been approved and will be installed in the next financial year.  A leaflet drop regarding speeding will go into school bags.

Concerns were raised regarding the ongoing speeding of vehicles through Lower Kinnerton between 8-8.15am.  Cllr Buchanan to investigate if offender’s registration numbers can be publicised.

10.
Annual Parish Meeting and Parish Council AGM

The Annual Parish Meeting will be held at 7pm on May 2009.  A representative from the fire brigade will be invited to speak at the meeting to discuss their community involvement schemes.  The Parish Council AGM will follow.  Cheese and wine after the meeting.

11.
Planning Applications 


No comments were received on the current planning applications.

12.
Finance 
i) To approve income and expenditure since the last meeting 

RESOLVED
The council approved all income and expenditure made since the last meeting. 

ii) Finance sub-committee to discuss feedback relating to the risk assessment for 2009/10

RESOLVED No changes to be made to the financial risk assessment for the period 2009/10

iii) To agree the insurance quotation for 2009/10

RESOLVED  The insurance quotation of £432 was agreed.  The clerk, despite several emails has not received a reply regarding possible changes to the insurance asset register.

ii) Outstanding discussion with D Cree re: fireworks costs.

RESOLVED  Cllr Maughan will continue to try to resolve the outstanding issue regarding an invoice for fireworks.  A cheque for the original amount agreed of £293 would be raised to D Cree in the interim.

13.
Correspondence

Cllr Maughan has received a letter from Cllr Proctor who thanked the Parish Council for all their work over the years.  All appreciated the letter and the hard work that both Cllr Proctor and Cllr Mia Jones is greatly appreciated. 

Correspondence had been received from a resident in Mallory Walk, concerning a neighbouring  house that had extended its fence beyond the boundary and built an extension without planning permission.  Cllr Dix had investigated and found that the Silver Birch had no TPO on it but 5 maples within the boundary had, it is not clear if the Maples are still there?  Cllr Maughan to report the building works to the enforcement team.

The Clerk noted that the last meeting of Rural South Area Committee on Thursday 26th March would now take place in Tattenhall and not Dodleston.  

14.
Date of next meeting


11th May 2009 – 7.00pm 


Annual Parish meeting 7pm followed by Annual General meeting of the Parish Council







